February 7, 2007

Kirsten Walli

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor
P.O. Box 2319

Toronto, Ontario,

M4P 1E4

Re: Kingston Electricity Distribution Limited - Licence No. ED-2003-0057
2007 Smart Metering Rates Amendment to the 2007 EDR Application
Docid Number — EB-2007-0548, EB-2005-0385

Dear Ms. Walli:

In the Addendum for Smart Metering Rates (“Addendum”) released by the Ontario
Energy Board on January 29, 2007, in Appendix C: List of Distributors by Category,
Kingston Electricity Distribution Limited (“KEDL”) is identified as an ‘Inactive Distributor’,
not undertaking any smart metering activities until at least 2008. As per the Addendum,
Inactive Distributors may file for a smart metering rate adder to allow advance funding to
continue in 2007 for disposition against future smart metering costs. KEDL is applying
for the continuation of the 2006 smart meter rate adder for 2007 as incorporated in the
2007 IRM model that KEDL filed with the Ontario Energy Board on January 26, 2007.

Kingston Electricity Distribution Limited Rate Adjustment amendment submission
follows the guidelines set by the Ontario Energy Board. This letter is to be considered
as KEDL's 2007 EDR Smart Meter Rate Adder application filing and the smart metering
rate adder applied for is as generated by the filed 2007 IRM model. As President and
Chief Executive Officer of Kingston Electricity Distribution Limited, | request that this
amendment submission be approved as filed.

Yours truly,

A 4 _—

J.A. KH‘eech, President & CEO
Kingston Electricity Distribution Limited



